
Submitter: Shelly Willis 

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: House Committee On Housing and Homelessness 

Measure: HB3501 

We have lived next to a large encampment for over a year and experienced 

"campers" resting across from our child's daycare for several months. The amount of 

drugs, violence, gun shots, screaming of profanities, fires, and human feces my 

family and I have seen over this short amount of time have been astronomical. Not to 

mention the harassment of our neighbors, the multiple attempted break ins and the 

vandalism of personal property that has happened. It's absurd that this is even up for 

consideration considering what our city has seen and endured over the last few 

years. 


